## **Public Lands & Buildings Committee**

The Public Lands & Buildings Committee met on Monday, November 20, 2023 at 6:45pm in the Remote Learning and Meeting Center to discuss capital requests for 2024.

Committee members present were Council members Joe Marko, Steve Grushetsky and Chairperson David Frey. Also present were Council members Lane Schlessel, Joe Gambatese, and Jeff Price, Mayor Patrick Ward, Finance Director Mary Kovalchik, Service Director Tony Fioritto, Building Commissioner John Maichle, Law Director John Luskin, Assistant Law Director Ray Schmidlin, and Assistant Clerk of Council Kelly Miller.

Council member Chuck LoPresti joined the meeting at 7:03pm.

Mr. Frey called the meeting to order, and the following 2024 Capital Budget requests were discussed by department:

Public Lands & Buildings	\$141,200.00
Finance Department & Council	\$ 1,200.00
Building	\$ 0.00
Municipal Court	\$164,999.00
Community Center	\$65,918.00
<u>Technology</u>	\$47,900.00
<b>Total Capital Requests</b>	\$421,217.00

During the discussion, it was noted that the proposal to paint the gazebo was slightly higher at \$6,700 than originally quoted. In addition, replacing the carpet in the reading room of the Community Center for \$4,573 was removed at this time.

It was moved by Mr. Marko, seconded by Mr. Grushetsky, that recommendations be made to the Finance Committee to approve the total capital requests for Public Lands & Buildings in the amount of \$421,217.00, pending the availability of funds. The motions passed unanimously.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

David A. Frey, Chairperson